United States Submarine Veterans, Inc.

Pocono Base – Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, 17 January 2007
Base Officers

Base Commanding Officer - Rich Holmes / P.O. Box 147, Bartonsville, PA. 18321-0147

Ph (570) 629-2742.  E-mail address: janrich@ptd.net
Base Executive Officer – Frank McDevitt / P.O. Box 790, Pocono Pines, PA. 18350-0790

Ph (570) 646-6223.  E-mail address: patfrank@ptd.net
Base Yeoman – Michael D. Smith / 40 Stedman Avenue, Lehighton, PA. 18235-2638

Ph (610) 379-5187.  E-mail address: klaital@ptd.net
Base Supply Officer – Bill Klose / P.O. Box 28, Noxen, PA. 18036-0028

Ph (570) 298-2439.  E-mail address: seagoatc@epix.net
Chaplain - Vacant
COB – Vacant
Meeting called to order at 1907 by Base Commander Rich Holmes at the American Legion Wilson-fisher Post in Pocono Pines, PA. The Purpose of the Organization was read. The Base Bell was tolled once for the following US Submarine Force Losses during the Month of January:

15 Jan 1916
USS E-2


SS   27


    4 Men

11 Jan 1934
USS S-34


SS 133


    1 Man

20 Jan 1942
USS S-36


SS 141


    0 Men

24 Jan 1942
USS S-26


SS 131


  46 Men

10 Jan 1943
USS Argonaut


SS 166


105 Men

05 Jan 1944
USS Scorpion


SS 278


  76 Men

12 Jan 1945
USS Swordfish

SS 193


  89 Men

08 Jan 2005
USS San Francisco
         SSN 711


    1 Man

A moment of silence followed and an invocation was given by Rich Holmes.

 The Base Commander led the members in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Members present were: Rich Holmes, Mike Smith, Bill Klose, Bob Smith, Gerald Zeeman and Tom Shields.

Guests: None.

The secretary confirmed that a quorum was present.

The Minutes: The reading of the December minutes was waived.

Treasurer’s Report:  The base treasurer reported an ending balance of $2864.09 on 31 Dec 2006.

Committee Reports:


Membership:  As of the January Meeting, we have 30 members that have remained with the Pocono Base. Rich Holmes stated he would be acting Membership Chairman until further notice. Joseph Cerullo, Tom Crosby, Mike Rivezzo and Tom Shields have not paid their dues for 2007.

Old Business: 


Rich wants to go ahead with the float project, the memorial project and parades in Monroe County.

 Rich and Tom Shields had the occasion to talk to Mario Scavello and told him that we are interested in establishing a memorial, but we really didn’t know where to put it. Mario’s immediate response was that we should put it somewhere central in Monroe County. He suggested Pocono Township where Rtes. 611 and 715 meet. There is already a small memorial there and we could expand upon it. The one that is there is part of a Legion initiative and Rich feels that ours would fit right in. Mario stated that they are looking into rerouting the traffic pattern in the area to ease congestion and this could end up with the park being moved. He also stated that we could get a grant to help establish a submarine memorial.

New Business: 

We wish the 17 members who left our base and formed the new Scranton Base well. They did this to encourage members who feel that the drive to Pocono Pines was to far for them, to have a base located closer to their home. This also gives them a better chance at recruiting new members from the Scranton area and surrounding areas.


Our base will continue to seek new members within the area of the Pocono base and probably as far south as the Allentown area.



Tom Shields brought up the idea that instead of conducting a business meeting each month, that we conduct them every other month. The alternating months to be held at a different location and made a social event instead of business. We would still meet each month. Maybe this could help boost turnout and maybe help recruit new members. Rich Holmes agreed with this assessment and would like our members to volunteer an idea for the months in which we gather together for a night of camaraderie.


Rich brought up the point that he would like to pare down the number of committees that we have. Rich feels that we have to many of them. We have membership, ways & means, parades, publicity, speakers, historian and welfare. Rich would like these to just naturally grow again as needed.

We also feel that everyone should be on the membership committee. Rich will continue being membership chairman since he held this post before John Saeli came into the base.


Rich is looking for someone to take over the position of Chief-of-the-Boat since Bill Hannon left for the Scranton Base.

Good of the Order:


Rich would like us to try and contact those members of our base who do not have e-mail, just to let them know what is happening, how are they doing and to try and see if they would come to our meetings. This is similar to the pass-the-hat a couple of months ago.

Tom Shields was looking into the website for Pocono Base since Jeff Owens went to the Scranton Base. The only thing he said he needed was the access codes to move the site. The base secretary brought up the idea of registering for a new domain name along the lines of:

Poconosubvets.com or Poconosubvets.org,

and redoing the websites themselves. The base secretary has the software for generating a website with Microsoft Office Front Page. Bob Smith said he could move it to his website. He just needs to contact Jeff for the current website information.


Rich is currently working on the newsletter for the last 2 quarters and would like to send one onto Bob Vaughan. He is also looking for pictures from the picnic and the Christmas party and from the farewell dinner for Bob and Ruth Vaughan to include in the letter.


Bob Smith would like us to look into getting a plate or plates similar to the Lions’ Club and Rotary Signs to help announce our presence in the area.

Next meeting will be held at the American Legion, Wilson-Fisher Post in Pocono Pines, PA on 21 Feb 2007 at 1900 hrs.

Rich Holmes entertained a motion to adjourn.

All in favor, motion carried.

Rich Holmes led the recitation of the Creed of USSVI.


“To perpetuate the memory of our shipmates who gave their lives in the pursuit of their duties while serving their country. That their dedication, deeds and supreme sacrifice be a constant source of motivation toward greater accomplishments. Pledge loyalty and patriotism to the United States Government.”

Rich Holmes offered a closing prayer.

Rich Holmes declared the meeting of the Pocono Base adjourned at 2000 hrs.

Respectfully submitted

Michael D. Smith

USSVI – Pocono Base Secretary

